
 
TO:  Peter Brixius, City Manager 
  City Council  
 
FROM: Shane Baker, R&B Director 
 
CC:  Marlin Eckhoff 
 
DATE: February 3, 2025 
 
SUBJECT:      One Ton Single Rear Wheel Truck 
 
We opened bids for Building Maintenance 1-ton single cab single rear wheel pickup on 
February 3rd.  Our budget for the pickup is $60,000.00. 
 
We received two proposals from the following dealers, with one giving three options. 
 

Victory Motors (90-120) days out 2025 Ram w/6.4 Hemi  

Base Price $44,900.00 

Warranty $4,495.00 

Total $49,395.00 

 

 
Fremont Motor Company 
(90-120) days out 

2025 Chevy w/6.6  2025 Ram w/6.4 Hemi 2025 Ford w/6.8 

Base price $46,015.00 $45,212.00 $48,087.00 

Warranty  $3,359.00 $5,650.00 $4,745.00 

Total $49,374.00 $50,862.00 $52,832.00 

 
 

With the low bid coming from Fremont Motors of Riverton Wyoming for 2025 
Chevrolet 1 ton at $49,374.00, and the second low bid coming from Victory Motors of 
Criag for $49,395.00.  Making the difference of $21.00 between the two bids.  With the 
small difference between the two low bids, our long-term relationship with Victory 
Motors and supporting a local business.  I would like to recommend the bid be awarded 
to the local dealership Victory Motors of Craig for a 2025 1-ton Ram Pickup for 
$49,395.00 with that awarded we will still be under budget by $10,605.00. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to contact me at 970-824-4463. 


